IGC Staff Student Liaison Committee
23 May 2023
Present:

Academic staff
Ian Adams
Kathy Evans
Susan Farrington
Nick Gilbert
Alana Johnson
Dasa Longman (Chair)
Pauline McDonald (Minutes)
Catherine Naughton

Student Representatives
Najib Abualetham
Jon Stocks (EUSA)
Fraser McPhie
Heather Love (online)
Michaela Raab
Kitty Sherwood
Kelsey Tetley-Campbell
Hugh Warden (online)

1.Matters arising from previous meeting
Michaela Raab addressed matters arising by presenting results from a student survey following the last SSLC as follows (9 student responses):
Positive steps have been taken to resolve the issues and concerns that were discussed at the last SSLC meeting in November 2022:  
The majority of students gave a neutral response, 2 students disagreed with this; see further discussion below.

Are there any concerns that you feel have not been appropriately addressed over the past 6 months?

· Students were not happy that they still have to pay expenses upfront, especially regarding Visa/IHS money, which still hasn’t been reimbursed to some European students. NG confirmed that IGC can loan people money for these if necessary, and agreed that students should not have cover visa and health insurance costs upfront themselves.  Where travel costs are concerned, NG advised students to use Diversity travel where possible, and ask supervisors to book travel on their behalf if they are unable to access the system. NG encouraged any students to contact him directly if they are suffering financial hardship.

The general consensus amongst students is that conversations around mental health could be improved upon and should be more of a focus with PIs and within the institute in general.  NG informed the committee that Pauline is working with the Deanery Student Adviser (Alison Webb) and Student Wellbeing Adviser (Jude Warner) to create a new Deanery Student Support website, to ensure that student support channels are easily accessible via a central point. MR asked for information about IGC Mental Health First Aiders to be added to the Deanery website and to emphasise the confidentiality aspect for students. 

NG reported that supervisors have to attend compulsory training every 5 years; the aims of which are to help new supervisors develop their understanding of the role and responsibilities, and to encourage experienced supervisors to reflect on and develop their practice with an increasingly diverse PhD student population.

Having the structured student/supervisor discussion annually should give students an opportunity to raise any queries or concerns with their supervisor during the meeting.  Students should now access and submit the structured discussion form via the IGC Graduate Research and Training website.  NG will send a reminder to students/supervisors about completing this at the start of the academic year. 

KE reminded students that Pastoral Support Committees were now assigned to all students based on the IGC campus, and that this was a good opportunity for students to raise any concerns with their mentors. 

· Students felt there was a lack of guidance from the student-admin team regarding annual reviews.
NG confirmed that the team are going to send out an email to individual students at the start of the academic year to confirm MSc/PhD assessment timelines, which will help to alleviate confusion and confirm when a student can expect to submit their reports.  NG suggested that students should raise any queries/concerns re assessments during the annual structured discussion.

The survey concluded with items to be raised/discussed during this meeting:

· The increase in social activities was really positive.
· Further information should be sent out to students re annual reviews (comments addressed, above).  
· Students were unhappy with the volume of generic emails they receive via the “staff” mailing list.  NG explained that some of these emails were relevant to the student community and people should just delete what is not relevant to them. 
· There is an issue regarding the amount of seminars taking place across UoE, and students feel that there can be too many talks/meetings to attend in person.  The committee discussed this and felt that as long as IGC were being as inclusive and accessible as possible at IGC, students would have to contact external departments to request online links to external talks/meetings for accessibility purposes.   NG advised students to structure their days to make them as efficient as possible. 
· People and Money – NG encouraged students to contact him directly with any specific People and Money issues affecting them. 
· Some students were not happy about not receiving outstanding payment for teaching (due to People and Money crisis).  NG confirmed that students should not expect to receive compensation and should flag specific issues to PG Directors to follow-up. 
· HGU students were not happy with the lack of information they received regarding changes of consumables funding following the last QQR.  IA explained that due to ongoing issues with People and Money, finance were unable to identify how much money had been spent from each grant.  Finance allocated a budget to each student, according to the stage of their PhD and IA and NG asked students to complete a form to identify whether the budget allocated was insufficient.  IA emphasised that communication was sent out as efficiently and quickly as possible to students to address the situation. IA confirmed that Covid extensions had not been built into allocations from finance.  
· NG confirmed that there is an increase in UKRI stipend rates and this will be passed on to all UKRI funded students. NG informed the committee that supervisors are encouraged to recruit students at the UKRI level.
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2. Date of next meeting 
November 2023
